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 We start the month of February with temperatures that we used to see more often. We have had a 
mild January until the last week. The forecasted February temperatures are supposed to be like early January. 
 Town Council reviewed a draft proposal of our 2021 Operating Budget at our January 25th meeting. 
With some minor changes, we will be approving a $2.6 million operating budget which will have a 0% tax     
increase. Both the South Red Deer Regional Wastewater Commission and the Mountain View Regional Water 
Services Commission increased their rates by $.05 a cubic meter which will be passed on to the residential 
rates. Town Council would like to commend Chief Administration Officer (Greg Skotheim) and Chief Financial 
Officer (Jaqueline Molyneux) for their work in preparing this budget. We would also like to thank the office 
staff for their efforts. 
 The Municipal Planning Commission held their first meeting on January 25th At this meeting a             
development permit was approved for the redevelopment of the Bowden Lion’s Community Hall for an      
apartment building. This development permit is subject to a number of conditions. The Town, Red Deer County 
and the developer will work together to ensure that this project is beneficial to our community. We are seeing 
a continuation of last years interest in both commercial and residential development and are hoping to attract 
investors to our community. As always, our excellent relationship with Red Deer County is very beneficial. 
 There continues to be a reduction in the number of Covid cases in our area. As of January 25th the     
active case count in our area is: Red Deer County – 31, Mountain View County – 21, Red Deer – 161,           
Innisfail – 28, Sylvan Lake – 24 and Olds – 12. The province has eased some restrictions but will continue       
mandatory masking and other precautions as they have concerns over the new variants. 
 In closing, I would like to congratulate Royal Canadian Mounted Police Staff Sgt. Jim Macdonald on his 
retirement after a twenty five year career. Jim has been the Commanding officer of the Olds RCMP                 
detachment for the last three years. The Olds detachment is responsible for patrolling the Town of Bowden 
and Town Council appreciated the relationship that Staff Sgt. MacDonald fostered with our community. 
  

 Warm regards,  

 Mayor Robb Stuart 

Mayor Stuart’s Community Message 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Bowden  

Friendship Centre 

 

80’ TV 

Kitchen 

Wi-fi 

80 Person Capacity 

To book the  

Friendship Centre 

please contact 

Don Peterson 

403-224-3064 

Cell 403-396-1477 
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 1 
 
Garbage Day 

2 3 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

4 5 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

6 

7 8 
 
Recycling Day 
 
Council Meeting 

9 

 

Good Food Box 

Money Due 

by noon 

 

 

10 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

11 12 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

13 

14 15 
 
 
Garbage Day 
 
 

16 
 
 

17 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 
 
Good Food Box 
Pick-up @ Olde 
Library 3-6pm 
 

 

18 19 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

20 

21 22 
 
Recycling Day 
 
Council Meeting 
 
 

23 
 
 

24 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 
 
 

25 26 
 
Thrift Store 
1-4pm 

27 

28 
 
 
 
 
 

     

 Good Food Box 

 Seniors  Programing &  

Friendship Centre Activities 

 Bowden Grandview School 

 Community Events  

 Garbage  

 Recycling 

 FCSS 

 Boards & Committees  

 Town Council Meetings 

 Bowden Public Library 

 Igloo Arena 

Bowden Town Office  
2101 – 20TH Avenue  

P.O. Box 338  
Bowden, AB  

T0M 0K0 
PH: 403-224-3395  

FAX: 403-224-2244    
Office Hours:  

Monday – Friday  
8 a.m. – 4 p.m. 

BOWDENALBERTA 

TOWN_OF_BOWDEN 

TOWNOFBOWDEN 

BOWDEN.CA 

COMMUNICATIONS@BOWDEN.CA 


